The following persons attended the U.S. Sentencing Commission Meeting on July 23, 1987.

Commissioners

William W. Wilkins, Chairman Stephen G. Breyer Helen G. Corrothers Ilene H. Nagel Paul H. Robinson

Staff

Suzanne Conlon, Executive Director David Lombardero William Rhodes John Steer Sharon Turner Camille Williams Commission Meeting Minutes - July 23, 1987

Chairman Wilkins called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m., on Thursday, July 23, 1987.

Commissioner Nagel discussed the need to hire attorneys. She stated that David Anderson submitted a resume that was distributed to all Commissioners for their review. Commissioner Nagel also stated that Mr. Anderson would be interviewed by Suzanne Conlon, David Lombardero and John Steer. All interested Commissioners were invited to interview Mr. Anderson.

Judge Wilkins discussed the proposed acquisition of additional space for the Commission on the 10th floor of the National Press Building. He stated that the Commission was offered 4,500 square feet of office space for \$22.50 per square foot, which is \$5 per square foot less than the cost of the current office space. (See attached floor plan).

Commissioner Corrothers recommended that John Steer and Suzanne Conlon proceed in negotiating the acquisition of this office space. Commissioner Nagel stated her support for this proposal.

Judge Wilkins asked for the remainder of the meeting to be held in executive session to discuss a personnel matter. The staff was excused.